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TELECOMMUNICATIONS 
Regulated Telecommunication Companies  

Company Location 

Albion Telephone Corp.  Albion, ID  

Cambridge Telephone Co. Cambridge, ID  

CenturyLink*   Denver, CO 

CenturyTel of Idaho, Inc.* Denver, CO  

CenturyTel of the Gem State*    Denver, CO 

Columbine, dba Silver Star Communications   Freedom, WY  

Direct Communications Rockland, Inc. Rockland, ID   

E4 Connect, Inc Meridian, ID  

Fremont Telecom, Inc.    Missoula, MT  

Inland Telephone Co. Roslyn, WA  

Midvale Telephone Company Midvale, ID  

Pine Telephone System, Inc. Halfway, OR  

Potlach Telephone Company* Kendrick, ID  

Rural Telephone Company    Glenns Ferry  

Ziply Fiber of Idaho, LLC *   Kirkland, WA  

Ziply Fibert Northwest LLC * Kirkland, WA   

* These companies are no longer rate regulated; however, they are still regulated for 
customer service. 
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Telecommunications Press Releases from the Commission for 
the Fiscal Year 2023 
  

 

COMMISSION ACCEPTS ANNUAL REPORTS, BUDGETS FOR 
TELECOMMUNICATIONS PROGRAMS THAT ASSIST IDAHO RESIDENTS  
The Idaho Public Utilities Commission has accepted the 2022 annual reports and this year’s budgets for the state’s 
Telecommunications Relay Service and the Idaho Telecommunications Service Assistance Program.  

The relay service, established by the Idaho Legislature in 1992, allows hearing- or speech-impaired residents to use 
phone communications “in a manner that is functionally equivalent to individuals without hearing or speech 
impairments.” A relay center is used, which converts or relays verbal conversations to text-type and vice versa. The 
relay center also provides speech-to-speech, Spanish-to-Spanish, video, and Internet relay services.  

It is managed by Hamilton Telecommunications, and is funded by assessments on local telephone service (residential 
and business) access lines and on billed intrastate long-distance minutes.   

The relay center handled 1,102 calls in calendar year 2022, a 41 percent decrease from calendar year 2021.   

The annual operating budget for 2023 is $141,350. It includes administrative fees and expenses, travel and 
conference costs, payments to Hamilton and annual membership dues.  

The Commission also approved the annual report for 2022 and this year’s budget for the Idaho Telecommunications 
Service Assistance Program. The program helps decrease the cost of basic local phone service for eligible Idaho 
residents, and is funded through a uniform, Commission-ordered surcharge on all end-user business, residential, and 
wireless access service lines. The Idaho Department of Health and Welfare manages the program, along with federal 
programs to grant limited federal contributions to low-income customers.  

Idaho telephone companies provide a monthly $2.50 discount to eligible applications. If the Commission designated a 
company as an eligible telecommunications carrier, the company may be reimbursed from the program’s fund for 
assistance provided.  

The program’s annual report offers information on the number of customers participating, how much 
telecommunications companies received in reimbursements and the number of wireless access lines, among other 
information. 

 

 

 

 


